S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 30th June 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Rev D Tate, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr A Evans, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr A Parker, Dr Outred, Mr R Gardner and Dr P Tasker. 
Apologies:  Mr D Price, Mrs T Banks, Mrs S Borrman, Mr C Walters, Mr C Abbs and Mr J Marrow 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 2nd June 2014:  With one minor amendment, these were proposed as a correct record by Rev Tate, seconded by Mr Evans, with all members in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial: Mr Clapham stated that he has an interest as he lives at Ullswater Avenue and his fence is boundary to the possible proposed development. 

4.  To receive questions from the public:  None present.
5. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan final draft: Rev Tate explained that since the last meeting the sub-committee had met to incorporate the final noted amendments within the Neighbourhood Plan document. He said that in addition Mrs Banks had kindly checked through the document to ensure all punctuation is correct.

Rev Tate confirmed that all members had received a copy of the final draft and explained that the purpose of the meeting was to go through the document a final time prior to it being put forward for approval at the next Parish Council meeting on 8th July 2014.

Rev Tate explained that once the Parish Council has approved the document it would be sent to the Borough Council for the Pre-submission “Health Check”.
Once this has taken place the Project Group would have the opportunity to look at any comments which have been made and make any amendments.

The Neighbourhood Plan would then go to the Parish Council once again for approval prior to it being forwarded to the Borough Council for printing and submitting to the Inspector.
Rev Tate confirmed that a consultation period and a referendum would follow.

Members enquired whether the process was still on track.

Rev Tate stated that whilst it was hoped that the process would be complete by October 2014, it was thought that due to the work involved it is likely to be complete in April 2015.

All members confirmed that they had read through the final draft.

Rev Tate went through the document page by page to enable members to discuss fully any points raised.

Dr Outred noted that a point he had raised had not been included within the document. He felt that some housing development on the land opposite ASDA at Grimston Road may be an opportunity to reduce the overall density of the two areas, (land to the west of Hall Lane and Knights Hill). He said that development of the site may warrant a roundabout which would be a solution to the traffic issues at Langley Road.
Mrs Cornwell explained that the proposals which had been discussed in the past for development in this area would not generate sufficient revenue to cover the required road improvements.

Rev Tate confirmed that in the past it had been indicated to the Parish Council that if additional sites are put forward they could be used for additional development. He said that it is the majority view of the Parish Council that additional sites should not be put forward. 
Rev Tate confirmed that the Parish Council is currently in the process of arranging a meeting with Borough Councillors and the Chairman of the Development Control Board to discuss the Local Development Framework.

A brief discussion took place regarding the accuracy of the maps to be included within the document. Mr Parker confirmed that the maps do not need to be too detailed.

He confirmed that further amendments to the maps would need to be made.

Rev Tate went through the remaining pages of the document and any amendments were noted.

Dr Outred referred to the various Policies stated within the document. He asked if the developers would respect the Policies.

Mr Parker confirmed that developers had seen the document and had been given the opportunity to comment during the consultation period.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the developers had not been overly concerned about the Policies included within the document. 

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that Mr Price has completed the Matrix Summaries of the Sustainability Appraisal. She confirmed that these are in the evidence box.
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would make the final amendments to the document and circulate it to all members prior to the Parish Council meeting on 8th July 2014.
Rev Tate thanked all members for the time and dedication they had put in to produce the Neighbourhood Plan Document.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.20pm. 

6. Next meeting: To be advised. 
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